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LOCUM'S VACATION

Members of the congregation are asked to note that Rev Armstrong will be on vacation from Monday 5th September to Monday 19th September, inclusive.  Any URGENT pastoral requests in this period should be referred to our Interim Moderator, Rev Jim Teasdale (Tel: 01294 832747) or via the Church Office (686212). 

DATES TO NOTE:

Monday 5th September:  Mission and Outreach Committee in Session Room at 7.30pm.

Friday 9th September: Concert in the Church with the Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra at 7.30pm.

Tuesday 20th September: Special Kirk Session Meeting at 7.00pm.

Friday 7th October: Concert in the Church with Heelster Gowdie (a well-known Folk Group)

BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 15th September, between 2.00pm and 2.45pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

A PRAYER FOR THE NEW SESSION

Faithful Father,

in the coming session, make us people of faith!

ready to tackle new thoughts with enthusiasm, not wary caution;

ready to wrestle with demanding challenges, not sit on the sidelines;

ready to widen our horizons, not limit our experiences;

Make us ready to follow Christ, wherever He leads.

AMEN.

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

  4th Sep - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

11th Sep - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Welch, Mrs McManus.

18th Sep - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

25th Sep - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

  2nd Oct - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

CHURCH REGISTER

DEATHS:

  8th Jun  -  Mrs A Pepin, 58 Seamore Street.

30th Jul   -  Mr J Mills, 1 Raillies Avenue.

18th Aug -  Dr W Gibb, 5 Beachway.
G U I L D

During the last few months we have had two Guild Committee Meetings at which we discussed and decided our syllabus for the ensuing session. We look forward to a full and varied programme.

Come and join us for 'a bite, a blether, and a blessing’.  We meet together each Monday (October to March) at 2.00pm and will be delighted to see you. 

Come and bring a friend.  The date of the first meeting is Monday 10th October. 

On Saturday 27th August, Evelyn and I hope to attend the annual Guild Rally in Dundee.  I will report on this event in the next issue of Landmark.

Margaret Barclay

YOUNG CHURCH

We have 25 children registered for the new session at Young Church ranging from 3 to 15.  We had a great attendance for our starting back Tea Party and were particularly pleased to have so many of the congregation join us upstairs.

We are planning to collect tins of food for Glasgow City Mission this Harvest Season and would like to encourage you to "Bring a tin to church" in the month of September.  Details of suitable tins can be found on the noticeboards around the church.  Your help is much appreciated.

The Saints next visit to Helter Skelter is on Sunday 4th September when we hope to join again with many of the other local Young Church groups.

 

Alison Tunnicliff

KIT CLUB
By the time Landmark is printed we will have had our last KIT CLUB meeting for this year. , This will take place on Monday 5th September, hopefully with Gordon at the piano and Mattie singing for us.

We will meet again on Monday 12th December for our Christmas Meal.

Irene, Sheena, Jim and myself wish to say a big "THANK YOU" to all who have supported us this past year.  Hopefully we will continue to meet again next year.

Look forward to seeing those who have their names down for the Christmas Meal on 12th December.

 

Eileen Rankin (Secretary)

 
MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

We started back with a planning meeting on 22nd August over coffee and cake. One of our members was due her baby the next day but still managed to attend! Congratulations from us all to Veronica, Steven and family on the birth of their daughter Evie the next morning.

Our next meeting is on 5th September when we will have a walk/go bowling depending on the weather. The following meeting will be on Monday 26th September when we will have a cookery demonstration on quick and easy meals from Johann McIntyre. We meet at 8.00pm in the Session Room and all "Young Women" are most welcome to join us.

 

Alison Tunnicliff

CHOIR

Come & Sing! 

New Time

Choir Practices are moving to a new time on Sunday mornings at 9.30am beginning Sunday 18th September. 

Advantages

If you have been interested in joining us in the past but have had other commitments during the week we would love to have you come and join us.  Plus, practising on a Sunday morning will also allow us to enjoy using a sanctuary which is heated, unlike on a cold winter’s night. 

New Singers

To encourage new singers to join, the anthems this session have been carefully chosen to provide a simple but effective entry to choral singing.  Early anthems are new, modern unison hymns where all voices sing the same part.  Later on, simple part anthems feature leading up to some wonderful carols for Christmas. 

So Come and Sing and play an enjoyable and satisfying part in maintaining the musical life of St Columba’s!

Andrew McGarva

Organist and Choirmaster

LARGS CHURCHES HOLIDAY CLUB

Our 17th annual Largs Churches Holiday Club was held this year, 8th to 12th August, in Clark Memorial Hall, with Rev Stephen Smith, for the 12th time, as Presenter.

102 primary school children were registered, with the average daily attendance being 88. The Team numbered 52, of whom 28 were Teen Team and 24 were adults.

All three Largs Churches of Scotland, St Mary’s RC Church and Brisbane Evangelical Church were involved in the Teams, and the UF, Episcopal and Nazarene Churches gave moral and prayer support.

“Ocean Odyssey” was the 2011 title, with each daily Bible story involving “water” (eg The Call by Jesus of the fishermen disciples at the Sea of Galilee).

The programme included games, singing, quizzes, puppets and challenges, as well as Bible stories and craft.  A Family Evening on the Friday brought the energetic week to a very happy conclusion.

The Holiday Club Team would like to thank all those who gave anonymous donations towards the running of the Holiday Club, and also all those who supported us with their prayers.

Brenda Urquhart 

A PRAYER FOR THE HARVEST
“Give us this day our daily bread”

so Jesus taught us all to pray;
Too often prayer is left unsaid, for we have bread to eat today;
On just and unjust falls the rain,
on good and evil shines the sun,
that we may give for golden grain our thanks when day is done;
And some have said a prayer today
who must go hungry still to bed,
sharing with them, dare we to pray:
Give us this day our daily bread.
AMEN.
(From Christian Aid)
ST COLUMBA EXPERIENCE

The work being done by St Columba Experience is now a major part of the mission of St Columba’s Parish Church. This has been noticed in other quarters and will be of particular importance when a decision is being taken on the future of the congregation.

The Heritage Centre and Church is open 6 days per week (Wednesday’s excluded) and has now welcomed over 22,000 visitors to admire the magnificence of the windows and carvings as well as showing interest in our heritage.   A glimpse of the visitors’ book gives great encouragement when you read some of the complimentary comments.

On 27th August, we welcomed the Town Twinning committee and 35 French guests and at a small celebration, the memorabilia connected with the twinning was handed over on loan to the Heritage Centre and is now on display.

The market held over Easter weekend was a great success and welcomed by many of our townsfolk.   It raised over £900 and consideration is being given to future events.

The monthly concerts are bringing a wide variety of music to St Columba’s and on Friday 9th September we look forward to a return visit from the Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra.   This is an orchestra of young people and should not be missed.   Tickets are being kept at only £6 to encourage attendances.

Friday 7th October presents Heelster Gowdie a well-known Folk Group who will be appearing and if you would like a taste of their music, a CD can be purchased from the Heritage Centre

Saturday 12th November brings the Scottish Co-operative Brass Band who are internationally famous and have won the world championship on many occasions.   It is a tribute to St Columba’s that we can attract these performers and as a result of the programme arranged, we have been given sponsorship by Energy Solutions of £1,000.   This is greatly appreciated and enables us to continue with the ambitious programme.

In the early part of next year, there will be performances by Scottish Opera, Glasgow Phoenix Choir and Glasgow Orpheus Ensemble.   It is only worthwhile proceeding with these events if they are well supported, so please come along and tell your friends of the superb events.

A grant of £500 has been given by the Largs Common Good Fund to enable the publishing of a book on the life of Sir Thomas Brisbane and copies should be available in the Heritage Centre shortly.

We are now working on other ideas to try and ensure the future of St Columba’s Parish Church.   Any suggestions for events will be welcomed. 

Ken Welch

LANDMARK

Articles for inclusion in the October edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 21st September 2011 at the latest. 

 Brian Jackson

Church Manager

